
 

 
 

 
 

Blackburn Road at Rippon Boulevard 
Traffic Signal  

Prince William County 
 
Find out about plans to install a new traffic signal at the intersection of 
Blackburn Road and Rippon Boulevard. Plans also include pavement 
resurfacing and restriping, which will allow for the restoration of the turn 
lanes on Rippon Boulevard, and pedestrian improvements.   
 
Review project information at, www.virginiadot.org/projects or at 
VDOT’s District Office at 4975 Alliance Drive, Fairfax, Virginia 22030. 
Please call ahead at 703-259-1768 or TTY/TDD 711 to ensure 
appropriate personnel are available to answer your questions. 
 
If your concerns cannot be satisfied, VDOT is willing to hold a public 
hearing. You may request that a public hearing be held by sending a 
written request to Ms. Claudia Llana, P.E., Virginia Department of 
Transportation, at the above address on or prior to March 3, 2017. If 
upon receiving public comments it is deemed necessary to hold a 
public hearing, notice of date, time and place of the hearing will be 
posted. 
 
Under an agreement with the Federal Highway Administration, 
preparation of a Programmatic Categorical Exclusion is anticipated to 
comply with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and 23 CFR 
771. In compliance with the National Historic Preservation Act, Section 
106 and 36 CFR Part 800, information concerning the potential effects 
of the proposed project on properties listed in or eligible for listing in the 
National Register of Historic Places will be included with the 
environmental document. Appropriate studies will be undertaken to 
evaluate other potential effects of the proposed project on 
environmental resources.    
 
VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all 
programs and activities in accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the 
Civil Rights Act of 1964. If you need more information or special 
assistance for persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency, 
contact VDOT’s Civil Rights at 703-259-1775 or TTY/TDD 711. 

 
State Project: 0638-076-203, P101, R201, C501 

UPC: 107405 
Federal Project: STP-076-9 (030) 


